Aquatic Habitat Extent Conference Call - August 22 2008
Participants:


Christine Tilburg (GOMC - ESIP)


Peter Larsen (Bigelow)

Marilyn ten Brink (US EPA)


Seth Barker (Maine DMR)


Chris Deacutis (URI)


Robert Buchsbaum (Mass. Audubon)


Brian Mitchell (NPS)


Randy Milton (NS DNR) 
* 0.5 hours of in-kind was added for each participant on this call.

Introductions

Christine Tilburg opened the call with introductions around the virtual table. She then mentioned that the aquatic habitat priority indicators were defined by the Council's Habitat Monitoring Committee as:


1. Extent of eelgrass


2. Extent of salt marsh


3. Locations and extent of tidal restrictions.

She has had some success gathering information for the first two indicators listed above and wanted to gather together a small group of people to assist her with both the assessment of the data she has gathered and the GIS aspect.

Suggestions for Individuals to Contact

Christine mentioned that there have been some suggestions from Marilyn ten Brink for people to invite to the conversation (Jim Latimer, Naomi Detenbeck, Steve Rego, Cathy Wigand, Rick McKinny, and Giancarlo Cichetti). She wondered if other people on the call might have some ideas for people that could assist in this effort. Seth Barker mentioned that Charlie Costello (Mass. DEP) has done some eelgrass distribution mapping. Chris Deacutis agreed that Charlie is a good suggestion. Peter Larsen mentioned Joe Kelley and Dan Belknap, both of whom are geologists at the University of Maine. Marilyn suggested that Walter Barnheart (USGS-WHOI) has done some work with the Massachusetts Habitat Monitoring Group. Chris suggested that Mike Bradley at URI would be able to assist with the GIS aspect. Seth stated that he would, of course, be available to work with the GIS portions of the data also. Christine agreed to contact each of the individuals mentioned above in the coming weeks.
Status of Data Collection

Christine then stated that she sent out a file on August 21 with some information on the status of the data she has brought together. Some of this data is already present in the ESIP Indicator Reporting Tool (available by link from the ESIP webpage: www.gulfofmaine.org/esip). However, she has had some difficulty tracking down some of the Provincial data. Robert Buchsbaum suggested that Christine contact Fred Short regarding some of the Canadian Data. Randy Milton mentioned that the World Conservation Monitoring Center (in Cambridge) has brought together quite a lot of data including the New Brunswick salt marsh data. Randy also stated that the eelgrass data does exist in Nova Scotia, however it is not of a good enough quality to provide. He thought that Dr. Herb VanderMullen (BIO) might have some further information. Randy also suggested that Steve Gordon (NB) might have some salt marsh information. Robert thought that Ralph Tiners with USFWS might be a good contact regarding salt marsh surveys for sections of the coast.

Next Steps

Christine agreed to look into inviting further individuals into this "subcommittee" and will also follow-up with the potential data sources brought up by the group. In addition, she will set up a listserve to ease communication for the group. She asked if the group could have another conference call in October to see where she's gotten along the data search and determine further steps. The group agreed that this would be a good idea.
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